
Update as of April 9, 2020 

 

Dear Laurel Lock Campers, 

 

The Connecticut Campground Owners Association, CCOA, has been working hard on our behalf and 

today posted new information about the status of campgrounds in Connecticut.  Please read the update 

below.  A couple notes from us:  You are permitted to come onto camp property to clean your site and 

RV at this time, however, you must bring your own water to clean with.  If you have water running to 

your site, we ask that you NOT use it as we are opening up the system and need to access water usage 

to see if we have any leaks.  Our bathrooms and store will continue to be closed at this time.  Please do 

not bring visitors onto the property even if you intend to use them for work detail.  Most importantly, 

continue to practice social distancing.   

 

We hope everyone is safe and well during this difficult time.   

 

 

COVID-19 

4/9/20 

 
Hello, 
 
We have received notification from the state that we will be allowed to open for seasonals (de facto 
2nd home) and essential workers.  Transients, weekenders and recreationals are still prohibited 
similar to our surrounding states.  We will continue to work on getting that prohibition lifted as 
well.  At this point, that restriction is in place until at least April 30th.  
 

All other restrictions and Executive orders are still in place.  All campgrounds must 
continue to adhere to previous Executive Orders and keep all public areas/activities 
(Rec Halls, event spaces, restaurants, sports fields etc.) closed and enforce the no 
more than 5 people together at the same time in your public areas.  If you are capable 
of doing it, we also recommend any contact with the office be remote if at all possible 
and limit access to your store.  You must continue an ongoing, aggressive cleaning and 
sterilization program. 
 

We appreciate all of your support and patience during this difficult time.  We will 
continue to work hard on behalf of all our members with the hopes of having a very 
positive and successful 2020 season. 
 

Thanks! 
Jim Whitney 


